
 
 
 

CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 

7:00 p.m. 
Room 124, Village Hall 

 
Minutes 

 
Present: CPOC: Kevin Barnhart, Sue Humphreys, Curtis Lott, Donovan Pepper, Jack Powers, 

Dana Wright 
 Absent: Justin Johnson 
  Police Department: Police Chief Shatonya Johnson, Commander Kellie Murphy 

Village Staff: Kira Tchang, Assistant Village Manager/HR Director, Diana Bobadilla, 
Assistant HR Director 
Trustee Liaison: Chibuike Enyia 
  

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
There was a motion to approve the April 18, 2023 minutes. The motion was proposed by Committee 
Member Humphreys and seconded by Committee Member Wright.  Ayes: 4; Committee Member 
Barnhart, Committee Member Humphreys, Chair Pepper, Committee Member Wright, Nays: None; 
Absent 1; Committee Member Johnson, Abstain: 2; Committee Member Lott, Committee Member 
Powers.  The minutes were approved as amended. 
 
Director Tchang introduced Diana Bobadilla to the Committee.  Director Tchang discussed Day in our 
Village and the online sign up that is available.  Arrangements are being made for a table and tent. 
 
Director Tchang gave a brief update on Nacole and their ability to provide technical assistance to 
CPOC. They have a lot of requests for support.  Additional information will be provided at the next 
meeting on what Nacole is doing or an alternate vendor. The Nacole conference is in Chicago this 
year.  Information will be sent out after the meeting to see who can attend in person.   
 
Chief Johnson gave an update on roll call refresher training.  Some trainings included operating 
motor vehicles, traffic stops, foot pursuits and crime scene integrity.  Officers will be attending a 
training course in crisis intervention.  The Police Department has one new Parking Enforcement 
Officer. The Village lost a Patrol Officer to the Elmwood Park Police Department.  There was a police 
test over the weekend and of the twelve that took the test ten passed. Oral interviews and the 
background checks will begin. There will be two new Deputy Chiefs who should be sworn in next 
week.  Chief Johnson answered Committee questions regarding the process.   
 
Chair Pepper discussed the workplan.  There was a discussion on Day in our Village. Director Tchang 
stated that there is a tablecloth the Committee can use.  Committee Member Humphreys shared 
that a local sign company can provide a branded tablecloth for $250, a branded banner for $250 or 
a table runner for $100. Director Tchang discussed funding or the possibility to have them printed 
for 2024.   Director Tchang will provide the Village tablecloth and a few signs will be made in house. 



 
There was a discussion on Flock.  Committee Member Humphreys asked for demographics which the 
Police Department will provide.  
 
Chief Johnson presented a PowerPoint and discussed radio encryption. There was a discussion on 
the encryption options. 
 
There was a motion to go into Executive Session by Committee Member Lott seconded by Committee 
Member Humphreys. Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The Meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 8:37p.m. 
 
The meeting resumed from Executive Session at 9:04 p.m. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn by Committee Member Humphreys, seconded by Committee Member 
Lott.  Ayes: All, Nays: None. 
 
The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


